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Division 24  
Facilities Inspection Progress  

Reporting Cycle 2008 through 2017 
**Due No Later Than March 15, 2018 

 
Operator Information 

Operator Name: PriorityONE Telecommnications, Inc.  
 

Address: 216 Chestnut Street, La Grande, OR 97850 
 

Contact: Kelly Mutch 
 

Title: President 

Phone: 541-975-5600 Email: kmutch@p1tel.com  also use: 
managers@eoni.com 
 

Pole owner      Yes              No 
 

If yes, please provide a list of all operators attached to your poles. 
 

 
Progress Update for Reporting Cycle January 1, 2008 through December 31, 2017 
 

Did you submit a “5 year check-in report” to the OPUC Safety Staff?        Yes              No 
 
Did you meet the requirements of OAR 860-0024-0011 for the reporting cycle ending December 31, 
2017?        Yes              No 
 
If not, please file a correction plan for Commission review. 
 
(Staff routinely audits operator records, and conducts field inspections to confirm an operator’s 
inspection/correction process is identifying code violations and correcting them within 2-years.) 
 

** Reminder ** 
The next ten year cycle is January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2027. You are required to file a 
report half way through that cycle demonstrating you have conducted detailed inspections of at least 
50% of your facilities.   
 

 
Do you have a plan in place to complete detailed inspections of at least 50% of your facilities by 2023 
as required by OAR 860-024-0011.   

   Yes              No 
 
 
Please submit this completed form, along with the cover sheet, with the Commission Filing Center: 
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PRIORITYONE TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. – ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

PriorityONE owned poles: The only location where PriorityONE owns poles is in Elgin.  In January, 

2018, PriorityONE and its parent company, Eastern Oregon Net, Inc., acquired the outside plant 

previously operated by Elgin TV Association.  We are still doing an assessment of the poles and outside 

plant.  That assessment should be completed by the end of 2018.  Where identified violations have been 

reported to us, we have corrected those. 

 

Other facilities 

PriorityONE operates a limited fiber-optic plant with total construction under five miles.  These facilities 

are in La Grande, Baker City and Enterprise.   

In La Grande, with the exception of our original one mile aerial fiber-optic circuit, all fiber-optic facilities 

are less than two years old.  The original one mile circuit in La Grande was inspected within the past year.   

In Baker City, there is approximately one mile of underground conduit that was empty since construction 

until one month ago.  These facilities have been inspected in 2018. 

In Enterprise there is a one mile aerial fiber-optic circuit built in summer 2014.  This circuit is scheduled 

for inspection during 2018. 


